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July 3, 2003

NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY TO RESPOND

TO REQUEST FOR CONTINUANCE

(Tuesday, July 8, 2003)

RE:
Application No. GA-079133 of Trystan Matthews, d/b/a Recycle Whidbey for a Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity to Operate Motor Vehicles in Furnishing Solid Waste Collection Service 

Docket No. TG-030325

TO ALL PARTIES:

On July 1, 2003, applicant Trystan Matthews requested a continuance of the hearing on his application.  The hearing is currently scheduled for July 15 and 16, 2003.  Mr. Matthews stated that he has been unable to find a lawyer to take his case and is not prepared for the upcoming hearing.

Please respond on or before July 8, 2003 with any objections you may have to the continuance of the hearing.  Also, please indicate on which of the following dates you would be available if the request for a continuance is granted: July 24-25; July 28-29; July 31-August 1; August 4-5.  If the Commission grants the continuance, every effort will be made to accommodate the dates you are available, bearing in mind that a lengthy continuance will not be permitted.

Sincerely,

THEODORA M. MACE

Administrative Law Judge

